10th COST 623 Management Committee Meeting,  Hotel Flamenco Budapest,18.00-19.45 Saturday 5 July 

Minutes

1. Welcome

The Chair welcomed the MC to the 10th and last meeting

Present: C Valentine, J Poesen, E Klaghofer, K Helming, J Ingram, J Rejman, Z Soltai

 T Dostal, T Borresen, C Coelho, A Veihe, L Oygarden, J Baade, M Stankoviansky, A Kertesz, P Jambor, D Torri, P Bazzoffi, F Gallert, V Auzet, M Kirkby,  E Fulajtar (Scientific Secretary), J Boardman (Chair) 

2. Apologies for absence

S Tattari,  S Rekolainen,  and B Hasholt

3. Minutes of the 9th MC meeting  at Muncheberg, 12 October 2002

These were tabled and approved

4. Agree the agenda

The previously circulated agenda was agreed

5. News from the COST Secretariat

The Scientific Secretary reported that COST will in all probability become part of the ESF. 

There is no news of possible changes in procedures. Comments can be made to the Scientific Secretary.

The Chair commented on the great need for devolved budgets so that COST Actions and their MCs knew in advance the budget they had to work to.

The great inconvenience caused by cancellation of meetings due to budgetary uncertainties, was noted in the minutes of the 9th MC meeting. 

The point was also reiterated about the inconvenience caused to collaborating organisations (e.g. GCTE) and the message it sent about the COST organisation.

The Chair promised to emphasise these points in the Final Report.

6. Short Term Scientific Missions 

The Secretary reported that there would be an extension of the STSM only until 8 July 2003.  Money awarded (to Ines Lloret Perez) would have to be repaid because of a delay in carrying out the mission.

The Chair pointed out that the situation with unspent monies in the STSM budget was entirely due to the incompetence and delays of COST officials. He had still not had a reply from Mr Warras to a letter requesting an extension to the STSM. The letter was first sent over a year ago and re-sent recently. 

7. Reports from WG Chairs

Brief reports were made in view of the fact that all WGs were to give detailed reports in conference sessions that followed.

There was some discussion of the possibility of publishing papers on snowmelt erosion arising from the Oslo meeting. Lillian Oygarden agreed to explore further the possibility.

The Chair reported on progress with Soil Erosion in Europe (Boardman and Poesen eds), Wiley 2004. 

Jussi Baade reported that the compilation of datasets on erosion assembled through the work of WG3 would be published via COST hopefully in 2003.

8. End of Action and preparation of Final Report

John Ingram advised the MC that the Final Report should be an updating of the Midterm Report and that the main points of the report should appear as an Executive Summary (bullet points). The Chair pointed out that the Small Group Meeting on 9 July in Budapest will discuss preparation of the Final Report.

9. New COST Action 

Veronique Auzet reported on  progress.

The TCE has recommended acceptance of the proposal and it now goes to the CSO meeting in October for final approval.

John Ingram recommended close links between the new Action and policy related bodies such as the EEA. The latter could be invited to be part of the MC of the new Action.

He also recommended that a STSM should be built into the new Action.

10. AOB

John Ingram pointed out that there was free access to the issue of Environmental Science and Policy (Elsevier) on socio-economic factors and erosion via the web.

He also pointed out that the TCE are to produce a pamphlet on COST environmental Actions and that the Final Report of COST 623 bullet points could be fed into this.

There was no further business and the Chair thanked all members of the MC for their commitment to COST 623

